SS Thistlegorm: Update on Closure

Further assessment work has been undertaken this week in preparation for the conservation work on the wreck of the SS Thistlegorm, which will be undertaken this December by Red Sea NGO, Hurghada Environmental Protection and Conservation Association (HEPCA).

In a two day operation supported by the Red Sea Explorers team aboard MV Tala, two Manta mooring systems were installed by the HEPCA mooring team to test the equipment and gear configuration. The drilling equipment was also tested and a sample hole was drilled into the deck aft of the wreck in order to allow the gas in the lower compartments to escape. 

The main conservation operation on the SS Thistlegorm is now scheduled to start on 2nd December 2007 and will last for 10 days. During this period, no diving activity will be permissible on the wreck for safety reasons. During an intense conservation operation, the SS Thistlegorm will acquire a complete buoy mooring system and air-escape outlets to allow for pockets of disposed air from scuba tanks to escape. 

The closure is part of the ‘Saving the Red Sea Wrecks’ Campaign, which was launched by HEPCA at the UK Dive Show in October. The Campaign will later target the Rosalie Moller and other Red Sea wrecks under threat.

HEPCA intends to carry out all the necessary work on the wrecks with minimal inconvenience and would like to thank all divers, diving and tour operators for their continued understanding, cooperation and support. 
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Note to Editors: 

For further information please call Jane Rankin on +2 010 776 9568 or email jane@hepca.com 
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